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Memorandum

Department of Planning and Development

Planning Division

To:

Councilor Smith and Members of the Community Development Committee

cc:

Lee Urban, Director of Planning and Development

From:

Sarah Hopkins, Development Review Services Manager

Date:

May 9, 2003

Re:

Packard Development Proposal

Packard Development has requested an opportunity to present their plans for a retail center at Morrill’s Corner to the Community Development Committee with the goal of entering into a purchase and sale agreement or similar contract with the City in order to proceed to the Planning Board for review of a proposed contract zone.

Last fall, Packard was before the committee with a proposal to purchase two City-owned parcels of land on Magnolia and Cambridge Streets.  The Committee and Planning Staff expressed concerns at the time regarding the layout and design of the retail center, and its relation to the surrounding neighborhood.  The Committee opted not to proceed on the sale of property until a design was presented that reflected more of an urban character.  The Committee also encouraged Packard to do outreach in the neighborhood to solicit comments from neighbors. 

Packard has since spent considerable time with the neighborhood, holding public meetings and discussing abutters’ concerns.  Additionally, a neighborhood meeting will be held by the Planning and Development Department, at the request of the Community Development Committee, on Monday May 12.

Packard has met with the Planning Division to discuss design issues related to the proposed retail center.  The Planning staff suggested a more pedestrian-friendly layout, laid out on more of a grid-type format with sidewalks and esplanades.  

During the City Council workshop on April 28, the Council suggested that Packard return to the Community Development Committee for further review of the proposed layout for the retail center. It was suggested that once a layout was designed that met with the expectations of the Community Development Committee, then an agreement would be drafted giving Packard sufficient “right, title or interest” to proceed to the Planning Board for review of the proposed contract zone.
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